

# Protect-Preserve-Enjoy

# **Little Manistee Watershed Conservation Council**

meeting was called to order 1004 attending were Joyce d, armas s, pete I & tim p. guest - chasity gouker

sep minutes still not reviewed as steve not present, oct minutes approved

#### project status

section II & I see grants below

2018 erosion sites - nate working on identifying new owners for mirandette/paul severe site; moderate sites vass(not responding to permit), Patterson & Fairman probably delayed until 2020 due to high h2o still everywhere, owner for #39 david Cornelius found and is supporting proposal nate to start eval and permit for inclusion for spring 2020 work, sites 19,34/35,51,31,32,48&20 on hold ufn;

cra in for up to \$7,191 for this years support, nate to forward an invoice for work so far this year, shawn has done no erosion work ytd due to the continued high h2o, - \$7,000 committed by Imwcc probably will not need until next year; i.c. sites #25&26 nate permitting for work in 2020, nfs sites 78&79 nate to coordinate with nfs for doing something in 2020.

#### Wmp

armas and Joyce went over payment schedule and we are on track \$4,000 to be paid nnw by Imwcc upon final draft approval and formal submission hopefully by dec 2019, final \$8,000 to nnw upon final egle and fed approval next year.; stream monitoring ongoing armas getting info on possibly grant providing 6 sites along the river, catch 22 is in kind funding probable on us for \$7,???; wmp steering committee meeting to be held next feb or mar armas and joyce working it.

#### Grants

dnr fghp grant for section II being worked by david. \$17,000 funds from Imwcc committed in sep. property owners, kamstra, tracked down and are in full support so we can go forward, cranate agreed to manage the grant if we get it, he will get preliminary estimates on where/design/apx costs to david in time for submission by 22 nov, also have Jeremy g and dani m supporting with concept/plans.

david to work other possible grants for supporting next year's \$8,402 cra costs for the new erosion sites survey.

### old bus

membership lists updated by pete (looks great as has paypal donators included), the survey for support of dnr pursuit of natural river designation sent out last thursday(according to jim gave the green light to the printer);

no website updates as no steve;

cra road/stream crossing inventory completed by ctra and \$780 sent by Imwcc to cra to fund publishing results.



2020 watershed support/volunteer groups meeting being coordinated by wayne Anderson, costs yet to be determined;

Joyce reported on final results of h2o and bug surveys the results were both in good shape despite the high waters.

## new business

meeting adjourned 1157 next meeting dec 7, 2019 @ elk twp hall